RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Minutes of A Regular Council

Meeting

BEAR GRAPHICS 800-325-8094 FORM NO. 10148

Held August 5

20 25

On this day the Glandorf Village Council and Board of Public Affairs met in regular session. Calling the meeting to order at 7:30 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance was Mayor David Dalrymple. The following members were present: Brian Inkrott, Dale Warnecke, Zachary Klausing, Kristen Gerding-Heffner and Doug Trombley. Absent: Scott Buckland. Board of Public Affairs members present were: Brian Seimet, Chris Recker and Derrick Schierloh.

Others present were: Sharon Stechschulte, Joyce Fuerst, Mark Kaufman, Alan Wrasman, Fire Chief Dan Warnecke, Lions Club representatives and village residents.

The minutes from the July 15, 2025 regular council meeting were e-mailed by Fiscal Officer Sharon Stechschulte to all council members. A motion approving the minutes was made by Trombley and seconded by Warnecke. All members were in favor.

The minutes from the July 24, 2025 special council meeting were e-mailed by Fiscal Officer Sharon Stechschulte to all council members. A motion approving the minutes was made by Trombley and seconded by Gerding-Heffner. All members were in favor.

The list of bills were e-mailed by Fiscal Officer Sharon Stechschulte. Motion approving the bills was made by Warnecke and seconded by Inkrott. Warnecke abstained from all K&L invoices. All members were in favor.

Members of the Lions Club provided an update on the status of the canoe/kayak launch. Meetings are in process with the Lions Club, Weigand Construction and Bockrath & Associates. Drawings should be complete by mid-August and ready for presentation at the next council meeting.

The sidewalks on N Main Street are complete and Ward Construction currently completing the paving.

Glandorf Telephone approved putting 1 of the solar-powered radar speed signs on their pole. Dave is waiting to hear back from AEP for the other sign.

The camera system installation is complete at the main park. We will need to order another camera system for Deters Park. This equipment will be placed in the restroom/concession building at Deters Park.

The fire station floors are scheduled to be getting epoxyed the week of August 11th. This work should take 3-4 days. All the trucks will need to be offsite for 10-12 days for appropriate drying. Council ok'd parking the fire trucks at Deters Park during this period.

Concrete painting at the Music Garden has started. They are estimating an additional \$5,000-\$10,000 to complete the project. Council was not interested in paying for the remaining costs but did agree to give the Park Board \$50,000 which is the remaining balance per the 2025 budget. The funds needed to complete the project could then be advanced/loaned to the Music Garden Committee if the Park Board agrees. Dave will follow up with both parties on this. All members were in favor.

The village received a grant from the State for \$50,000 for installation of a flashing crosswalk at Main St and State Route 694 in front of the church. This will be a 2026 project. Council thanked Mike Karhoff and St John's Parish for pursuing these funds.

RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Minutes of A Regular Council

Meeting

BEAR GRAPHICS 800 325-8094 FORM NO 10148

Held August 5 (Continued)

2() 25

Automatic locks were ordered for the Deters Park bathroom/concession building. This will allow access to the building during daytime hours.

The city building will be unavailable the last week of August in preparation of the 2025 ParkFest. The ParkFest committee uses this area for storage.

The OPWC Round 40 grant applications are due by September 5th to the Putnam County Commissioners. Any new/expansion type projects thru the State Capital Improvement Program require a 50% match plus the cost of engineering fees. Replacement/reconstruction Water, Sanitary and Storm projects have a 10% match and Roads/Bridge projects do not have a match. The mayor questioned if council wanted to pursue having Bockrath Associates start the engineering process for a water loop around Washington and Kennedy Streets. Council decided to table this project for next year but put it on the list of future projects.

Derrick Schierloh presented a layout of the redesign at US 224 and Main St. It would involve taking out the current island and making the turn lane off US 224 wider. Derrick will work on getting estimates and make sure this gets on the State's to do list. A motion to approve this change was made by Trombley and seconded by Warnecke. All members were in favor.

Sharon noted that last year council agreed to change out the trash cans around town by purchasing several a year. These trash cans provide an updated look and are made of maintenance-free recycled plastic. A motion was made to purchase 6 new trash cans by Warnecke and seconded by Gerding-Heffner. All members were in favor.

Fire Chief, Dan Warnecke, thanked council for approving the purchase of a new Kenworth 3,000 gallon vacuum/pressure pump aluminum tanker which will replace the 2001 Tanker (Truck #64). He also noted that the Golf Cart Poker Run is scheduled for August 16th and plans continue on the 2025 ParkFest Parade to be held on Sunday, August 31st.

The mayor stated that the Titan Trolley donated the trolley for use by council, BPA members and their spouses during the parade.

Joyce questioned if she needed to contact the Lima News or WLIO TV station for the activities during the ParkFest like was done 2 years ago. The mayor noted that the Germans visiting during the ParkFest this year are all independent of each other. Their visit will be informal and unstructured unlike the last time.

Kristen and Doug both noted that they are getting compliments about the Village of Glandorf park system and all the improvements being made. A special thanks to the maintenance personnel for maintaining the parks.

KC Allen introduced himself as the new Putnam County Sentinel reporter. He will be at council meetings as time allows.

The next council meeting was scheduled for September 9th at 7:30 pm.

With po further business at hand, a motion to adjourn was made by Klausing and seconded by Trombley. All members were in favor.

Alm Ste

Mayor

Fiscal Officer